City of White Georgia
City Council Meeting
August 1, 2022

Present at the meeting were Mayor Perry Bell, Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp,
Stephanie Nichelson, Charles Buttrum, City Attorney, Leslie Simmons and Asst.
City Clerk Sherry Walker.

Work Session took place beginning at 6:30 pmThe meeting was called to order by
Mayor Perry Bell. Mayor Perry Bell opened the meeting with invocation. Mayor
Perry Bell lead the room in the saying of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Prior meeting minutes were presented and approved by council. Motion made by
Councilmember Gary Crisp and seconded by Councilmember Stephanie
Nichelson.

Mayor Perry Bell begin the meeting with apologizing for the premature check
signing by Asst. City Clerk Sherry Walker.

Mayor Perry Bell presented Sherry Walker becoming the City Clerk at the next
meeting. Councilmember Gary Crisp motioned to approved, Councilmember
Stephanie Nichelson seconded the motion.

Mayor Perry Bell gave an update on the roofing problems with a quote of $12,000
to replace all of the screws and $2500.00 to replace the leaking screws. An email
with the estimate will be sent to all the Councilmembers.

Jimmy Nichols provided the Water Department updates with the city having 4
leaks. One was a main leak while the other were all at the meters. Jimmy also
suggested that we cut one more limb off the tree at the shop. Jimmy continued
with discussing the probability of looking for a new site to drill another well to
prevent drawing from Cartersville. Mayor Perry Bell spoke on the discussion of
the EPA with the PFOS levels. The mayor explained that the EPA would fund for
filtering for 5 years and then the funding would be on the City. Mayor Perry Bell
advised that the engineer was looking for new spots. Mayor Perry Bell gave
information on the 5 wells that we currently have, with letting everyone know that
we were only using 1, 4, and 5.



Lamar Holcomb gave an update on the Police Department with stating that
everything was pretty quit except for the one burglary of the Dollar General being
robbed.

Curtis Powell gave an update on the Planning and Development asking that we
make an account with the DOAA. Request was granted. Curtis also discussed the
GDOT, District 6 funding $9,761.29. Curtis stated there wasn’t many options that
we had for this other than the use for fading stop signs, etc. Curtis requested that he
like to have the Laniers map blown up for all to be able to see it.

Mayor Perry Bell gave the update on Payables and Receivables that Robin had
been helping after hours and that the totals look good. They aren’t where they
should be but are looking good.

City Attorney Leslie Simmons discussed going through the process to change or
adopt some of the ordinances that needed attention.

Public comments were with Eddie B referring to Richards Rd. turning into a
racetrack. Lamar Holcomb explained due to lack of footage to radar, the only
option is to sit and be visible so that the word gets out that the road is being
watched by law enforcement. Eddie also expressed the concerns with the tractor
trailers tearing up the road due to the weight overlimit.

Motion made by Mayor Bell to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Councilmember
Nichelson. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Mayor Perry Bell




